
TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES

The regular monthly meeting of the Town Council ofMitchell, Georgia was called to order by Mayor
Gail Berry on Monday, November 13, 2023, at 7:00 p.m. at Mitchell City Hall.

Those present included:
Mayor Gail Berry
Esther C. Tompkins

Council Members
Lewis Berry
Allen Underwood
Amy Wallace
Mike Neal

Lewis Berry rendered the invocation. Following the reading of the minutes of the last regularly
scheduled meeting on October 9, 2023, AmyWallace motioned to approve the minutes; Allen Underwood
voiced a second to the motion. Motion carried.

FY 2024 Budget
Esther Tompkins presented a preliminary 2024 Budget for council review. Notice of public hearing will

be published in the News and Farmer Newspaper.

Community House Sign

Mayor Berry presented a quote from Colorwheel Sign Service of$1 , 550.00 for material and installation
of replacement lettering on the community house. Motion made by Allen Underwood, second by Amy
Wallace to accept the quote from Colorwheel Sign service, motion carried.

Water Department
Mayor Berry presented the exemption letter from EPD on the lead service line replacement project.

Stage Use
The council discussed the need for rules and use of stage. Council decided unanimously that the sponsor

banner on the outside of the fire house must be removed.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, Lewis Berry made the motion to adjourn, second by Mike Neal. Motion
carried, and the meeting adjourned at 7:41 p.m.

Esther Tompkins, Clerk


